OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
November 13, 2012
Present:  Gene McHugh, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Pat Murphy, Donna Wilson, Bob Ruhling, Fran Armstrong, Bill Gray, Steve Dean

Absent: Marc DeLaVergne, John Lewis, Bob Orsini.


Chair Gene McHugh opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. New member Donna Wilson was welcomed to the committee. The minutes of the October meeting were approved as corrected [(1) only need to replace light over sink in Chestnut before lasagna dinner, (2) speed limit sign  on hill will be 13 mph, (3) gutter issue at Chestnut—money left over from window project in old Chestnut cannot be used to fix gutters.]
Gene McHugh reviewed the areas of responsibility for our committee: water system, roads, buildings, and working with the various committees responsible for the buildings. We are a committee of the Board, appointed by the Board, and are advisors to the Board and the Community Manager.  
Bob Ruhling said that he was working on a protocol for obtaining contracts for work in the community.  Some of the elements to be included are (a)scope of the work must be detailed, (b) must get 3 bids, (c) If lowest bid is not taken, reason must be justified, (d) Board president has to sign contract, (e) need to file 1099 if vendor makes more than $600 from us in a year, (f) any deviations from original contract need to be signed off before proceeding, (g) be sure there is no conflict of interest.  All contractors, including community members who bid for a job, must have a contract. 
It was also stated that each project that has a contractor also needs to have someone who is knowledgeable to oversee the project to be sure it is done correctly the first time. 
Gene McHugh stated that members of the OAC should also be liaisons to SCA committees. The role can be active or just advisory. OAC members will be asked to state at the December meeting which committees they want to work with. 

CM Steve Dean said that he will conduct a tour of the pump houses and wells to help OAC members familiarize themselves with the facilities.
Community Manager’s Report:


The following items were discussed. The complete report is attached to these minutes.

Water System

1. Water System:  Numbering system of wells is confusing and does not reflect the County’s records. Steve will have the wells re-numbered to conform to County records.

He is still working on problems with well #2, and has not determined what needs to be done. It will cost about $2600 to inspect the well and see if the well can be rehabbed, needs to be re-drilled, or should be shut down. There is money to have the inspection done now. The strainer in well #1 will be cleaned, or if necessary, replaced.

Helen expressed concern over the exercise valve on Allspice being too close to the edge of the road. It is located in the dip of the road which is the narrowest part and she has observed heavy trucks running over it, to avoid tree branches, etc. Steve said that some trimming had been done; Helen felt that more severe trimming is needed to “widen” the road. The road there is barely wide enough for a car, much less trucks like FedEx or UPS who use the road regularly. 
Buildings, Grounds, Roads, Pool
1. Storm water:  Steve met with Darren Rickwood about the water problem on Cedar Rd. Darren did not like our plan to fix the issue: he has some other plan to present in the spring when he has landscaping done. The $1500 allocated for the Cedar Rd. project in 2012 can be used for another water problem.  It was suggested that the $1500 could be used to fix the problem at Margaret Dunkle’s  property—sandbags during Hurricane Sandy were effective. Other areas of concern are on Ambrosia/ Avocado, and near Griffin’s driveway. 

It was proposed that the OAC go on a field trip to the various areas of concern so we are knowledgeable about these issues. 

The issue at the Kirby house, gate E, is on-going. It will cost about $3000 to have it fixed as determined by an expert. The cost of fixing it should not be borne by the SCA as it was the fault of their contractor who did not install it correctly according to the approved plans. Motion by Helen Prince, seconded by Donna Wilson, to have Steve Dean and Bob Ruhling talk to the Kirbys about the mitigation of the drainage problem caused by their driveway. Passed unanimously.  As this is a BOD problem, too, it should be on their agenda for the next meeting.  Gene also suggested that Bob and Steve speak with Mary Kirby privately before the meeting, to let her know that the problem will be discussed at the meeting. Bill Gray noted that they (Kirbys) may wish to mitigate the issue, before it comes to the BOD.

2. Dennett tree:  The Dennetts have agreed to pay for tree removal of the tulip popular on SCA property that is healthy, which  they feel will impact their house during a hurricane.  Steve is helping them with the permits. 

3. Old Ford truck:  Steve reported that the old truck that Nick has been driving is now having major issues with its brakes. His recommendation was to get rid of the truck as it is hazardous. The OAC agreed, and Steve will dispose of it. 
4. Road signs:  The 13 mph sign for the road beside Chestnut has been ordered. Discussion centered around where to put it.  The consensus was that we put it just at the top of the road where it curves around by the Stadelman house, because that is where drivers seem to accelerate after climbing the hill, and it is also the beginning of where the children’s homes are located. Steve said they had installed the large red DO NOT ENTER signs at the end of Bluebell, on the spur road beside the office, and at South Beach. 

5. Pool:  In addition to the items listed in the CM report that need to be completed, Steve noted that he will get the permit to complete the pool run-off project.

6. Lake Ann:  Two estimates were received, for $27,000, and $21,000. It was noted that if we do not use the money that was assessed for 2012 budget, we have to give the members a rebate.  Steve said that a water line runs through Lake Ann, so that needs to be considered before beginning any work.  No decision on what to do was made at this time. It is also possible that that area may be eligible for a MDE grant.
OLD BUSINESS 
1. The Leaf Guard at Chestnut is not working. Fran Armstrong stated that she had watched a video on how to install it, and what was done is not correct, according to the video.  Many of the mesh pieces are too short.  At the last OAC meeting Jeff Wood said he would fix it; it is not fixed!  Steve Dean was directed to talk with the installer, Jeff Wood, to have him fix the problem correctly. Fran was asked if there was a contract with Jeff Wood before the project was started, but she did not know. 

2. New wiring in old Chestnut has been installed.

3.  Bill Gray stated that the road tar problem is still an issue. The contractor put sand on the tar as a temporary fix, and promised to come back in October to complete the work. So far there is no evidence that this has happened. Bill asked Steve to follow up on this.
4.  Cherry tree in Gate B ---the Board approved having it cut down, as it is in danger of falling on the road. 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Some of the crab apple trees along Acacia Road across from the Community House were vandalized. The Board is pursuing the situation with law enforcement. The Parks and Gardens Committee is working on a plan to replace the plantings with environmentally-friendly plants, hopefully in the spring. 


There being no further business,  the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary

